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The Auditor contravention report (ACR) instructions (/forms-and-instructions/auditor-
actuary-contravention-report-instructions) have been updated to clarify key aspects of
SMSF auditor obligations.

The following updates have been made:

» Professional judgment: to clarify when auditors can exercise professional
judgment to determine if an ACR is required for market value contraventions
related to assets held by service organisations.

o Test 4 - Trustee behaviour test: to remove the requirement to report
contraventions that are not ongoing in subsequent years (for example, a section 66
contravention).

» Section E - Contraventions: to provide examples of contraventions that only need
to be reported once versus those requiring ongoing reporting in subsequent years.

The update relating to professional judgement has been made in consultation with the
SMSF Auditors Professional Association Stakeholder Group.

You should review the updated instructions to ensure you're complying with the
Superannuation Industry (Supervision) Act 1993.

For more information, see how to complete the ACR form (/forms-and-
instructions/auditor-actuary-contravention-report-instructions/how-to-complete-the-

report).




Looking for the latest news for SMSFs? You can stay up to date by visiting our SMSF
newsroom (/individuals-and-families/super-for-individuals-and-families/self-managed-
super-funds-smsf/smsf-newsroom/) and subscribing
(https://subscribe.news.ato.gov.au/link/id/zzzz5cbe7b4e8b790364/page.html?
prompt=1&) to our monthly SMSF newsletter.
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Our commitment to you

We are committed to providing you with accurate, consistent and clear information to
help you understand your rights and entitlements and meet your obligations.

If you follow our information and it turns out to be incorrect, or it is misleading and you
make a mistake as a result, we will take that into account when determining what action,
if any, we should take.

Some of the information on this website applies to a specific financial year. This is clearly
marked. Make sure you have the information for the right year before making decisions
based on that information.

If you feel that our information does not fully cover your circumstances, or you are
unsure how it applies to you, contact us or seek professional advice.
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